
 
 
 
 
 

BOROUGH OF WILDWOOD CREST  
GREEN TEAM 

          Meeting Minutes – August 24, 2022 
Borough Hall, 6101 Pacific Avenue 
 
 

Co-chair MacQueen called the Borough of Wildwood Crest Green Team to order at 1 pm.  
 
Co-chair MacQueen read the “Sunshine Act” and lead the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Co-chair MacQueen, Mary Celebre, Bob Deissroth, David Mears, Danielle Corradino, Barbara 
Little, Carmen Cusella, Colleen Archer were in attendance. A quorum was declared.  
 
The minutes of the meeting of July 27 were approved on motion of Mary Celebre, second by 
Barbara Little and unanimous voice vote of members eligible to vote. 
 
Under correspondence, the Secretary said there was no mail.  
 
Under old business, Patty MacQueen reminded all that the next and final due date for 
Sustainable Jersey revision was August 28. Those who needed to complete their work were 
notified via email.  She continued the conversation by saying the Green Team t-shirts were in the 
works at a cost to each member of thirty dollars and should be ready to wear by Seafarers in 
September.  Secretary Archer filled the team in on National Night Out Tuesday August 2.  The 
night was a great success.  Plans were discussed as to prepare for summer 2023.  The major 
item of choice are the Green Team bags.    
 
Under new business, Brian Williamson from The Wetlands Institute made a presentation 
regarding Terrapin Turtles.  He spoke at length regarding the preservation and what can be done 
on a local level to protect the turtles.  He has approved signage to present to the Borough for the 
upcoming Preston Park.  The team learned about safe feeding, life span and what to do if you 
find a terrapin.  The Wetlands Institute will provide educational information for future Green Team 
outings.  Team discussion resumed with preparation of Seafarer’s Celebration on September 24.  
 
No members of the public spoke. 
 
The Team will meet on October 26 at 1p.m.  
 
Meeting adjourned on motion of Co-Chair MacQueen, second by Mary Celebre and unanimous 
voice vote at 3 p.m. 
 
 


